



# QGIS PSC Meeting 5th June 2017

---

## Present

- Andreas
- Tim
- Jürgen
- Anita
- Paolo

## Apologies

- Richard
- Gary

## Video / Audio Channel

- <https://zoom.us/j/389385809>

## Previous meeting minutes

[https://docs.google.com/document/d/1ue2qhejZlQc-51cLG0k8MHgWP8xW7AeelxfhJZb\\_zNU](https://docs.google.com/document/d/1ue2qhejZlQc-51cLG0k8MHgWP8xW7AeelxfhJZb_zNU)

## Next meeting

July 3, 2017 15:00 CET

## Agenda

- Richard: Test.qgis.org for OGC testing results (and/or other? Landing page to travis etc?)  
(see <https://lists.osgeo.org/pipermail/qgis-psc/2017-May/005315.html>)

- **TODO: Tim:** offer to host it on a QGIS.ORG sponsored server and do DNS - CampToCamp to provide details of requirements and clarify who will maintain the server / services.
- **DONE:** “Hi Régis  
I just wanted to follow up on this - we would like to provide hosting for the OGC compliance tests - could you get into contact with myself or Richard to discuss the requirements and we can set things up with DNS and hosting space for the reports?”
- Paolo: Requiring adequate plugin descriptions (see <https://lists.osgeo.org/pipermail/qgis-psc/2017-May/005268.html> )
  - **Motion** to require that plugins should be provided with adequate description:
    - +1 Tim
    - +1 Anita
    - +1 Andreas
    - +0 Jürgen
    - +1 Paolo
- Paolo: Harrissou proposals for documentation (see <https://lists.osgeo.org/pipermail/qgis-community-team/2017-June/004843.html> )
  - <https://github.com/DelazJ/QGIS-Documentation/wiki/On-the-road-to-QGIS3>
  - **TODO:** Paolo schedule a separate meeting
- Tim: Certification platform status:
  - I have deployed a staging copy of the changelog website which includes what we have built so far:
  - <http://staging.changelog.qgis.org/en/>
  - If anyone is interested to play with it feel free to create a login there if you don't already have one (I carried over the accounts from the live site) and have a look at e.g. the QGIS project menu:
  - <http://staging.changelog.qgis.org/en/qgis/>
  - You will see the certification section above there. This ticket explains the basic architecture plans:
  - <https://cloud.githubusercontent.com/assets/178003/23933637/9adac3e6-0948-11e7-87e4-ff7c4fd15e7e.png>
  - <https://github.com/kartoza/projecta/issues/392>
  - **Motion** to charge EUR 20 per certificate issued
    - +1 Tim
    - +1 Anita
    - +1 Jürgen
    - +1 Andreas
    - +1 Paolo
- Tim: more prominent QGIS.ORG blog feed into QGIS.ORG main site?
  - **TODO:** Ask Richard to help include specifically the <http://blog.qgis.org> in its own section on the main web site so that news from there is more prominent.

- Tim: User conference programme: <https://qgis2017.wordpress.com/presentations/>
- Tim: 2.18 LTR status and promotion plans?
  - <http://www.qgis.org/en/site/getinvolved/development/roadmap.html?highlight=roadmap>
  - Paid bug fixing effort for 2.18: <https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1F6v4g8Ayb3wlt73rxFKD8h4B95MaTwt-eDit8YvReB0/edit#gid=2119183732>
  - **TODO:** Blog post to be published on 29th Sept & Social media!
  - **TODO:** Banner on main web site letting people know the new LTR is here
  - **TODO:** OSGeo news item
  - **TODO:** Get the country user group representatives to send out a message to their mailing lists
  - **TODO:** Jürgen to participate in bug fixing for 2.18 too - Andreas to advise on what funds are available for continued fixes.
- **Governance:** Andreas has handed in the documents to the trade registry - waiting for response
- **Governance:** Tim to set up new voting member nominations
- 3.0 Logo: Remaining **TODOs**:
  - <http://plugins.qgis.org>
  - <http://docs.qgis.org/testing/en/docs/index.html>
  - Full list: <https://docs.google.com/document/d/1xH-RWTLGuOv6Z92MtS4RpUxDDtueL7pBRjTLALiS4PY/edit>
  - @ trademark: we will pursue updating European trademark.
- **Finances:**
  - **TODO:** Andreas to send invoices to FOSSGIS e.V. and QGIS-DE about Essen dev meeting
- SNAP: packages
  - Nobody actively working on it
  - If someone comes along willing to build snap